From:

**Sent:** 29 June 2021 11:27

To: LICENSING (Cheshire East)
Subject: Hilltop Country House

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

## Dear Sir or Madam

I refer to your recent correspondence concerning the Application For A Premise Licence for Hilltop Country House, Flash Lane, Prestbury Cheshire SK10 4ED.

Whilst we wish the new owners every success in their new business, we feel we have to point out our concerns:

1. The Provision Of live music (indoors & outdoors) Wednesday-Sunday 12:00 to 00:00 each day.

We feel weekdays aren't acceptable until midnight. From previous experience we know that the sound travels over the field & therefore has the potential to disturb sleep. I dread to think of the disruption with outdoor live music.

2. Our other concern is how secure the fencing & hedges are around the property to stop guests wandering across the fields to potentially take a short cut to the A523 thereby cutting out a very dangerous stretch of road at the bottom of Flash Lane.

We had very little disruption from the previous owners & any music played at weekends was stopped at a reasonable time out of respect for the neighbours. The fact the property is surrounded by fields doesn't mean the noise can't be heard.

As previously said, we hope the business is a huge success, what we don't want is to be having to ring & complain about the noise.

Prestbury

Sent from my iPad